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On August 7th I accepted the resignation of 
longtime Treasurer, Brenda Outlaw # 3169.  In 
accordance with standard business practices, 
immediate steps were then taken to ensure your 
Association’s assets were safeguarded. All bank 
accounts were changed and all monies have 
been accounted for.  Past President Keene, Vice-
President Burke & I spent the day with Brenda 
receiving a crash course on the membership com-
puter & removing the Association’s office equip-
ment & supplies. All items were found in good 
working order & accounted for. An  independent, 
bi-annual audit was completed in May and was 

gested changes made by the accounting firm of 
Hutchins Allen & Company. Depending on the 
scope of the BOD’s recommendations, a change 
in the Constitution & By-Laws may be needed. 
Once this review is complete, I will report the 
BOD’s suggested changes to the membership in 
the next edition of the newsletter.

Any member in good standing having interest 
in this position, please contact any member of 
the BOD for consideration.

I have also accepted the resignations of Direc-
tors Mark Burbic & John Cavins due to changes 
in their employment schedules not allowing them 

reviewed by your BOD. Your Association’s as-
sets are safe and we are financially sound.

On August 14th I called an emergency meeting 
of the Board of Directors (BOD) for the express 
purpose of discussing the Treasurer’s resignation. 
The Constitution & By-Laws, Article V Section 7 
state this position must be filled within 30 days of 
becoming vacant. In accordance with the Consti-
tution & By-Laws & a resolution from the BOD, 
I appointed Joyce A. Joyner #11454 to the office 
of Treasurer. She will serve in this capacity while 
your BOD reviews our business practices & sug-

President’s Corner
by David Joyner #5678

the time to participate. This leaves the present 
BOD short 2 members and they are all working 
extremely hard taking on the tasks required to 
keep your Association moving forward in the 
“fight for free & open vehicular beach access”.

As you can see your Association is need of 
members to step up and run for positions on 
the BOD. Please give serious consideration to 
submitting your resume today. The same few 
cannot continue to do it all! Rod Palmer has 
agreed to Chair the Nominating Committee for 
our election in May 2011.

President Dave Joyner called the meeting to 
order at 1:00 PM. Director Mark Burbic was 
not present. Members present included Joyce 
Joyner #11454, Tracey Oates #11240, Jeff Graves 
#13370, Dave Broadbent #12791 and Dave Gres-
ens #9440.  President Joyner welcomed the guests 
to the meeting.

 Our newly elected officers and directors 
are Dave Joyner #5678 President, Tom Burke 
#5463 Vice President and business practices, 
Dottie Broadbent #12666 Secretary, Rod Palmer 
#12252 OBR Director and Pete East #2928 Public 
Relations.  After the last election there were still 
two director positions to be filled after the early 
resignation of directors Allen Fred and Shelly 
Bembridge.  In accordance to the constitution 
President Joyner appointed John Cavins #11441 
and Mike McNichol #13276 to fill these positions. 
John will be the IT, official photographer and web 
director and Mike will be our newsletter editor and 
corporate fundraising director.

Director Mike Metzgar made a motion to ac-
cept the minutes from the April 23rd  meeting as 
distributed with no changes and Director Laura 
Davis seconded. Motion passed

Treasurer Brenda Outlaw presented the trea-
surer's report where a few changes were made in 
the financial statement.  These changes were from 
the end of the year collected invoices from the Red 
Drum Tournament to be paid toward this years 
tournament expenses. These items were set up as 
pre paid expenses. In the audit the CPA reversed 
those items that were $400.in each case. One case 
was expenses and the other was income. Cash on 
hand, checking account balance and savings were 
current at this time. 

Past President Jim Keene made a motion to 
move $50,000 from the checking account that was 
there to cover the Annual Meeting expenses to a 
CD and to put the money raised for Legal Funds 
to another account.  

Treasurer Outlaw also reported that many mem-
bers were lost in the last membership summary 
in March. Director Metzgar made a suggestion to 
move the members that were not in good standing 
and to be deleted to another list so they may be 
referred to with their contact information. Director 
Jim Keene motioned and Director Carol Mowers 

seconded. Motion passed.
Director Rod Palmer reported on June's OBR 

and the Adopt a HWY clean up had a total of 26 
volunteers and was an overall good turnout for the 
summer.  Director Palmer also requested to come 
up with a new bumper sticker design and getting 
them ordered. He also touched on the small OBR 
white trash bags for the vehicles and the pro's and 
con's of them but would check on ordering them or 
another type that might be a better choice with the 
NCBBA logo and web address on them.

Nothing to report on fishing tournaments, youth 
awards or fishing citations due to Director Mark 
Burbic's absence.  The board brought up to drop 
the expiration date off the fishing citations.  Di-
rectors were asked to check their assigned tackle 
shops for any citation forms that they might have 
for process.

Director Carol Mowers suggested putting 
another membership info booth at next years 
Philadelphia Tackle show. This years showing of 
members from the north made for a really good 
turn out and had 21 new members sign on.  A 
lot of the members who showed up to volunteer 
came from the surrounding states to help out. Vice 
President Tom Burke commented that doing these 
shows out of town is really good business. 

Director Mowers reported that entries for the 
photo contest have been coming in and have been 
posted on the web site and can be found under 
the year.

Director Metzgar reported that he has been 
real busy keeping the home page on the web site 
refreshed.  Old newsletters have been borrowed 
from George Deems Jr. to be added to our col-
lection of past newsletters and the program to 
purchase those is moving forward.  Merchandise 
sold on the Internet has really grown and is doing 
very well.  As to the voting process and eliminating 
double voting another program will be looked into 
for using in the next election.

Director Laura Davis reported that she is right 
on budget for merchandise.  She will be looking 
into adding sweatshirts for not only winter but for 
the RDT. Also other items that are in consideration 
are tank tops and visors. Merchandise sold at the 
Stand in the Sand totaled $693. and $76. in the 
legal fund.  Director Davis also will be ordering 

extra shirts for this year's RDT and these shirts 
will be available to purchase online.

Vice Pres. Burke suggested not putting the 
date on the sweatshirts so that more could be 
sold next year.

Director Pete East reported on public relations.  
He has articles of the OBR and the Adopt a HWY 
clean ups running in 4 different newspapers.  He 
has also checked into running an ad in the North-
beach Sun which comes out quarterly and will 
have an article in the November issue along with 
Island Breeze that covers Hatteras Island to Oc-
racoke.  In addition to these publications we will 
have ads in the Coastland Time, the Sentinel and 
the Virginia Pilot. Director East has also made sure 
our Officers/ Directors information is up to date at 
the Dare County's Chamber of Commerce office. 
Past Pres. Keene suggested having the Chamber 
put us on their calendar of events along with using 
the local radio stations for broadcasting our events.  
Director Cavins photographed the new board for 
Pete to use in the local papers.

Director East also reported that there was a 
low turn out at all the piers for the Youth Fishing 
Tournament this year but everyone had a good 
time and good amounts of fish were caught.

Vice President Tom Burke's report on business 
practice was that he will keep everyone up to date 
on any practices that are set forth, and he is here 
to help anyone in any way he can.

There hasn't been anything to report on Junior 
Membership so it was put before the board to see 
if anyone wanted to tackle the situation.  Director 
Palmer volunteered to try to get the program back 
on course. Using the merit badge awards for the 
youth as they volunteer for events was a sugges-
tion for Director Palmer to use.

Director Mike McNichol reported that the 
newsletter is just one week behind schedule but 
everything is ready to go to print. On fundraising 
Director McNichol is looking into using several 
different ways members might want to donate to 
the Legal Funds. One way would be Electronic 
Funds Transfer system enabling members to have 
a regular monthly donation drafted automatically.  
Another way Director McNichol suggested was 
for members to add the NCBBA in their wills or as 
a beneficiary on life insurance policy's for a small 

percentage of the proceeds or if a member had or 
has assets that have appreciated substantially and 
would take a hit on the capital gains then they 
might want to consider donating these assets to 
a Charitable Remainder Trust with NCBBA the 
beneficiary.

Issues before the board will be handled by VP 
Burke and these issues are the Red Drum Tourna-
ment, getting more memberships, USF&W critical 
habitat lawsuit and from finding a volunteer for 
Jr. membership to thanking Director Rod Palmer 
for taking this task.

Past Pres. Jim Keene reported on the DEIS, 
CHAPA and Critical Habitat.  DEIS is in the hands 
of the NPS and they have until the end of the year 
to come up with the EIS (Environmental Impact 
Statement) in which everyone will have a chance 
to comment on it and everyone again will be 
asked to do so. On July 13th, a meeting is sched-
uled between Jim Keene, Larry Hardham, David 
Scarborough with David Vela, Regional Director 
of the NPS. Mr. Vela will ultimately be the one 
who will sign off on the parks ORV plan.

On the Critical Habitat lawsuit our lawyers have 
filed papers in the suit and hopefully we will hear 
a response from the judge in this case in the not 
so distant future.

Complaints about the DEIS are the fact that Tra-
ditional Cultural Properties as per NEPA have been 
fully ignored.  Mike Murray's response is that he 
is appointing someone to head up a demographic 
study of the seashore.  As of this time no one from 
the Hatteras Island Community has been contacted 
about this study.  This is a study to be done with 
what is called the original descendants and the 
effect this will have on them.

On the Building of the Bridge issues NCBBA 
has shown full support in this.  Public comment 
meetings are scheduled.  The building of the bridge 
is being fought by the Audubon.  The bridge plan 
we are supporting is the short bridge.

An alternative form of transportation for beach 
goers has also been discussed.  No one from any 
of our supportive organizations has been included 
in these meetings. So it was requested from War-
ren Judge that someone be chosen to be present 

Continued on page 7

Secretary’s Report: Highlights of Board 
Meeting: June 26, 2010

by Dottie Broadbent #12666



Page 2 • NCBBA News • October/November/December 2010 Printed on Recycled Paper

★ All members need to volunteer to help 
with this most important aspect of our 
organization. Call Rod Palmer at (757) 
407-5095 to sign up for one or more of the 
scheduled clean-ups.

N.C. BEACH BUGGY
-ASSOCIATION-

PO Box 189
Nags Head, NC  27959 

TELEPHONE: (252) 473-4880
NEW WEBSITE ADDRESS:

http://www.ncbba.org
EMAIL ADDRESS: ContactUs@ncbba.org

The North Carolina Beach Buggy Associa-
tion is a non-profit organization, established 
in 1964, dedicated to preservation of and 
vehicular access to the natural beach re-
sources of the Outer Banks through conser-
vation, a code of ethics for beach behavior, 
and support of local, state, federal officials 
and other organizations dedicated to these 
same goals.

OFFICERS

DIRECTORS

NCBBA NEWSLETTER

N.C. BEACH BUGGY
LIFE

-ASSOCIATION-

Life Memberships
are $350.00

Replacement Plates $25.00

Purchase at NCBBA.org or
Send Check to Treasurer

From the Treasurer

To Our Readers

2010 Calendar of Events

N C B B A
Introduce your friends to NCBBA. Ask them to join!

MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS AND ACTIVITIES
• Official Numbered Bumper Plate and Decal
• Junior Membership Program
• Timely Newsletters
• Member’s Fishing Tournament
• Annual Meeting and Fishing Tournament
• Member’s Fishing Citations
• New Member Achiever Program
• Membership Apparel Identification Program
• Sponsor Annual Biggest Bluefish and
 Striped Bass Contest
• Red Drum - Infractions - Rewards
• Fishing Teams
• Bumper Decals
• Internet Web Site

• Sponsor Photo Contest for Members
• Sponsor “Operation Beach Respect”
 in cooperation with Cape Hatteras 
 National Seashore Park
• OBR Clean-Ups
• Adopt-A-Highway Program
• Fund CHNSRA Ramp Repair
• Fund the CHNSRA Seashore Ranger Program
• Advice offered to any member in trouble
 on the beach
• Liaison with State and Federal Fisheries
 Management Agencies
• Updated Fisheries Issues
• Scholarship Program
• George Deems Conservation Fund

• North Carolina Wildlife Federation, Inc.
• National Coalition for

Marine Conservation, Inc.
• Member International Game Fish

Association, Inc.
• United Mobile Sportfishermen, Inc.

• Recreational Fishing Alliance

AFFILIATIONS

OCT. 6-9
Nags Head Surf Fishing Tournament

Oct. 20-23
NCBBA 2nd Annual Red Drum Tournament

NOV. 3-6
Cape Hatteras Anglers Club Tournament

NOV. 12
NCBBA Board of Directors Meeting

★ NOV. 13
Operation Beach Respect

DEC. 5
Wheels and Reels striper Showdown Fishing 
Tournament

DEC. 11
NCBBA Budget and Merchandise Meeting

DEC. 12
NCBBA Photo Contest Entry Deadline
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 When ordering a replacement plate, the year 
stamped on the plate will be your current paid-up date. 
If you want the year you joined NCBBA on your 
plate, you have to inform me of that date. Please 
note the ordering process can take up to 6 months. 
Replacement plates cost $25.00.
 DO NOT pay dues in advance - wait for the 
renewal notice.

Please inform me of your change of address promptly 
- you may write, call or email. When a membership 
renewal notice or newsletter is returned because of an 
incorrect address, it is expensive for NCBBA and could 
result in deletion of your membership.

Please pay your dues promptly. According to the 
constitution, a membership will be deleted if dues are not 
paid within 90 days of the billing month. Don’t let this 
happen to you. Your membership is important to us!

If you have any comments or questions, please email 
me at treasurer@ncbba.org.

Joyce Joyner, Treasurer

Letters to the editor must be signed, include the 
writer’s address, a telephone number, and most 
importantly, your NCBBA number. All letters are 
subject to editing and approval. Send your stories, 
photos, comments, etc., to:

Mike McNichol, Editor
NCBBA Newsletter
3 Woodbridge Drive
Hampton, VA 23666

Phone (757) 639-8841
E-mail: editor@ncbba.org

Send to: North Carolina Beach Buggy Association
PO Box 189 • Nags Head, NC  27959 

I wish to take part in this program.
Please send 5 Applications.

Name ___________________________________________________________

Address _________________________________________________________

City ____________________________________________________________

State, Zip ________________________________________________________

Phone No. _______________________________________________________

UPS Address _____________________________________________________

Email Address ____________________________________________________

Shirt Size* ___________________   NCBBA Member # __________________

❏ White or  ❏ Blue           Date _____________________________________
* If you desire something else of equal value, contact Joyce Joyner 757-562-0987.

ACHIEVERS - 2010
Earn Yours!

Our achiever program has changed slightly. The 
achiever year now runs from May 1 through April 
30. Any member who signs up five new members 
during this time will be awarded a NCBBA polo 
shirt embroidered with NCBBA and the member's 
number.

We have a new award for the Achiever of the Year. 
The member who signs up the most new members 
(more than 5) during this time, will receive a NCB-
BA jacket, to be awarded at the annual meeting.

To insure you get credit for new members you 
sign up, be SURE to fill out the bottom portion of 
the application.

Fill out and return the form below and five ap-
plications will be mailed to you.

Name ___________________________________________________________

Address _________________________________________________________

City____________________________ State ______  Zip _________________  

Phone No.  (                 ) ____________________________________________

Email Address ___________________________________________________

Signature ________________________________________________________

❏ Enclosed is $25 for membership, initiation fees and numbered
 license plate. (Dues are $20 per year thereafter.)
 All Memberships Include $4.00 for Newsletter

❏ Life Membership - $350

❏ Junior membership - $5  New and Renewal

 Birthdate: _____ /_____ /_____        Make checks payable to NCBBA

OFFICE USE ONLY

 Date Received ____________________ Number Assigned _______________________

Application for Membership
N.C. Beach Buggy Association, Inc.
PO Box 189
Nags Head, NC  27959 

N.C. BEACH BUGGY
-ASSOCIATION-

PO Box 189
Nags Head, NC  27959 
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NCBBA's 2nd Annual Red Drum Tournament
by David Joyner, President, #5678

The tournament is drawing close & time is 
running out for everyone to register for NCBBA's 
2nd Annual Red Drum Tournament being held 
October 21st -23rd, 2010. Fishing begins at 12:01 
A.M., October 21st and continues until 4:00 P.M., 
October 23rd. The tournament is open to everyone. 
While desired, you do not have to be a NCBBA 
member to participate. If you have misplaced your 
application, contact me for a replacement. Don’t 
be left out of this year’s event as it may be the 
last one NCBBA is able to put on. If the National 
Park Service pushes thru any of the alternatives 
proposed in the 800 page Draft Environmental Im-
pact Statement (DEIS), in the Final Environmental 
Impact Statement (FEIS) vehicular beach access 
to your favorite drum holes will be eliminated! 8 
more Judges are still needed! Without them, we 
could not have a tournament of this type. If you 
are interested in being a judge you will be com-
pensated for your time with a free entry into the 
tournament for the times when you are not judging. 
Each judge works a 6 hour shift at least twice dur-
ing the 3 day event. Each judge will be assigned 
a ramp to work and will need a 4x4 vehicle to be 
able to cover a 3 or 4 mile area between the ramps. 
Depending on the draw, some judges are scheduled 

to do an additional 4 hour shift Saturday afternoon. 
At least 30 people are needed for these positions. 
Previous Anglers & Judges, don’t be left out! As 
of September 27, 2010 we have 250 paid anglers 
from 16 states as far away as Texas registered.  
Send in your application today! Applications are 
available by visiting Frank & Fran's in Avon, NC 
or may be downloaded on line from the NCBBA 
website www.ncbba.org. If you have any ques-
tions, please contact the Tournament Director: 
David Joyner at: President@ncbba.org 

Volunteers are needed to help during the tour-
nament and at the meeting on Wednesday & the 
banquet on Saturday nights. Please give me a call 
or e-mail to do your part for “free & open vehicular 
beach access”.

Again this year we will be collecting non-
perishable food items for Hatteras Island Food 
Pantry at Frank & Fran’s during registration & 
throughout the event.

Gary Michael #922 has once again come forth 
to donate a custom built rod for NCBBA to raffle 
during the tournament to raise funds for our Legal 
Fund. Gary describes the rod as “ The blank was 
Allstar GSW 1387-2, 11'6", 2 piece, spinning, 
Fuji seat, Fuji Alconite guides, under wrap black, 

Fundraising for beach access is a critical part 
of our organization’s plans to fight over zealous 
environmentalists who are intent on shutting down 
access to the Cape Hatteras National Seashore 
Recreational Area.  We cannot match dollar for 
dollar the spending of some of these nationwide 
groups.  Audubon for instance has over $300 
million in the bank including $20 million from 
Toyota just last year.  

You may ask what we do with our funds?  This 
year we have spent thousands of dollars to fight 
National Fish and Wildlife’s designation of large 
areas of the Seashore as “critical overwintering 
habitat” again for piping plovers.  We successfully 
sued several years ago but lost this time around, 
which means that at its discretion it can close large 
areas even in the winter.

Court fights are expensive so we have taken a 

new tack in the fight with the release of Piping 
Mad a short documentary about beach access.  If 
you have not viewed this please do so at NCBBA.
org.  This is an effort to show the plight of the 
people of Hatteras Island and generate wider 
involvement from the general public.  This was 
made possible by a most generous grant from “The 
Bob and Jean Schonk Charitable Trust”.

In my capacity as Director of Fundraising, I will 
be exploring several avenues to generate income 
for your organization.  I am currently exploring the 
use of EFT (electronic funds transfer) to facilitate 
small contributions on an automatic monthly ba-
sis.  A contribution of a few dollars each month 
combined with other members could have a huge 
impact on funds available for beach access.  If 
you may have an interest in doing so please let me 
know at editor@NCBBA.org.  This would not be 

viewed as a commitment but rather an indication 
of interest.  Your Board of Directors would then 
be able to make an informed decision on benefits 
versus expense of such a program. 

Another tool widely used by universities, chari-
table organizations, churches etc. is the Charitable 
Remainder Trust.  In simplistic terms, here is how 
it works.  If a person holds a highly appreciated 
asset for example a home/rental property, a trust 
can save considerable tax dollars.  Let’s say the 
property was purchased in 1980 for $100,000 and 
is now worth $1 million.  If the home were sold at 
value he/she would owe the IRS roughly $200,000 
in capital gains.  Instead of selling it, the property 
could be donated to a Charitable Remainder Trust.  
The trust would sell the property tax free for face 
value and the proceeds placed in the trust from 
which the seller would draw a lifetime income 

with any remaining balance going to the charity 
named in the trust.  There are many variations 
of this arrangement so a trust can be specifically 
designed to meet an individual’s needs.  The Pip-
ing Mad  documentary is an example of the use 
of Charitable Remainder Trusts and will soon be 
developed to a full-length format for broadcast.

This is becoming a more national fight by the 
day.  We need to actively pursue every avenue so 
that your grandchildren and mine have the right 
to access these beautiful beaches in the future.  In 
addition to our own funds and those of Cape Hat-
teras Anglers Preservation Association and Outer 
Banks Preservation Association we have received 
a commitment for $10,000 from the New Jersey 
Beach Buggy Association.  They realize that this 
fight may come to their shore in the near future.   
Their help is greatly appreciated.

Editorial
by Mike McNichol, Editor #13276

As summer cools down and fishing heats up, 
I’m reminded of how fortunate I am to live on 
the Outer Banks of North Carolina.  As one of 
the world’s premier fishing locations, we have 
the opportunity to catch most of the fish found in 
the northern and southern portions of the eastern 
United States.

I know, all to well, how many of us get dis-

mayed at the never ending battle with misguided 
environmental organizations and even our own 
federal government (National Park Service) to 
maintain our rights to free and open beaches for 
recreational purposes.  Be advised, we will not 
give up the fight; however, we will not let these 
groups negate our pursuit of enjoyment on our 
beaches.  The beaches belong to you.  Have fun!

Comments from
your Vice President.....

by Tom Burke, Vice President, #5463

We are entering an era when intrusions into 
our personal freedoms are increasing.  These 
intrusions effect both individuals and businesses.  
Freedom is steadily diminishing because of 
intrusions from government, activist courts and 
special interest groups.

On the national level, we have recently seen 
our government force out the head of General 
Motors, a shareholder owned company.  We have 

2008, a small group of well-funded “environmen-
talists” filed a lawsuit in Federal Court against 
the National Park Service seeking to restrict 
access to the Cape Hatteras National Seashore 
Recreational Area.  The enabling legislation 
designating this area as the first National Sea-
shore, promised public access and recreational 
use for all time.

Because of the lawsuit, the citizens of Dare 
County, where most of the recreational area is 
located, were forced into a Consent Decree that 
severely restricted access to key portions of the 
area.  Either it was accept the Consent Decree 
or risk having a Federal Judge completely close 
the beach.    

By filing the lawsuit, these “environmental-
ists,” the majority of whom do not live in or 
near this area, intruded into the rights of others.  
They challenged not only the Park Service of-
ficials, but also the many dedicated volunteers 
who have faithfully guarded sea turtle hatchings 
from natural predators and participated in bird 
census monitoring.  These “environmentalists” 
decided, in absentia, that they could better protect 
the wildlife in our area than the Park Service and 
local residents and visitors who have a vested 
interest in assuring that area wildlife will be here 
for generations to come.

also seen the government attempt to dictate the 
salaries of executives and interest rates charged 
by public companies.  Our government seems 
determined to intrude into all aspects of our lives.  
They want to make the decisions for individuals 
and businesses and intrude even further into other 
individual freedoms.

Evidence of this intrusion into freedom is 
evident on the Outer Banks of North Carolina.  In 

The Consent decree has penalties for entering 
an area quarantined to protect birds or turtles.  In 
addition, it has draconian penalties for violations 
that do not directly involve wildlife.  For exam-
ple, if vandalism occurs to a sign, the quarantine 
area is automatically extended by 50 meters.  For 
each subsequent act of vandalism, the quarantine 
expands even further.  Instead of prosecuting 
those who broke the law, the Consent Decree 
punishes the law-abiding residents and visitors.  
This is yet another intrusion into freedom.  

Our Country was founded by those who fought 
and died for the freedoms we all currently enjoy.  
Since the very beginning of our Republic, many 
have suffered and died for the cause of protect-
ing these freedoms.  Public access to public 
lands is an important issue everywhere people 
value freedom.  We are appealing to all people 
of goodwill to join in our fight to preserve open 
and accessible beaches on the Outer Banks of 
North Carolina.  

For information about the history of the Cape 
Hatteras National Seashore Recreational Area, 
and how you can help, please go to our website 
www.PreserveBeachAccess.org.  Remember by 
supporting our struggle, you may help prevent an 
intrusion to freedom from happening to public 
lands in your area.

overwrapped in black, tagged in silver metallic 
and tagged in red metallic. Butt wrap -black un-
der, silver metallic and red metallic accents. The 
guides are Fuji BKWAG, newest guides designed 
to shed the tangles of the new braided lines. 
BKWAG 50 J is the gathering guide. I rated the 
rod at 2-5 oz., great metal throwing rod. This rod 
will be great to throw small baits to the outer bar 
for spring sea mullet. 1/8 “thick cork tape on butt 
and fore grip. I cannot come down to the OBR’s, 
or a lot of the functions, but I hope this will help 
with our war chest. Thanks for your service to us 
"uplanders" Gary Michael #922”

 Ryan White #10168 owner of Hatteras Jack’s 
in Rodanthe has graciously donated a spinning 
reel to match this rod, plus a conventional reel for 
one of the rods being donated by Tommy Farmer 
#13043 & built by Chuck Payne #13446.  Chuck 
describes the rods “Get Bent Custom Rods is very 
happy to announce that we will be donating 2 surf 
rods to the 2nd Annual NCBBA Red Drum Tour-
nament. Through the great kindness of Tommy 
Farmer of The Cast Pro Series Rods, and the Team 
at Batson Enterprises we are fortunate enough to 
be offering two great rods. Batson Enterprises has 
donated a Rainshadow Sur 1567f and components, 

which will be built conventional, featuring a full 
closed decorative wrap that would make any 
fisherman happy. Tommy Farmer donated a Cast 
Pro Series 12’ 3-7 blank that will be built spin-
ning, and also features a closed decorative wrap. 
We are very much honored to be able to build on 
these great blanks and help raise some funds for 
a great cause. We specialize in surf rods, and are 
avid surf fisherman ourselves. Whether you are 
looking for an 8n bait heaver or a 7’ trout rod, we 
can help you out. We also specialize in decorative 
closed wraps to make each rod a one of a kind, 
functional work of art. We will be offering a 
10% discount to anyone who is a member of the 
NCBBA. Please feel free to contact us with any 
of your custom rod needs.”

These fine rods will be displayed at Frank & 
Fran’s during the tournament where tickets will 
be available for $5.00 each or 5 for $20.00. The 
drawings will be Saturday night at the awards 
banquet.

OBX CHEVROLET / BUICK Is the proud 
sponsor of NCBBA’s 2nd Annual Red Drum Tour-
nament Grand Prize, a 2011 Chevrolet Silverado 
2500 HD 4 X 4 which will be displayed at Frank 
& Fran’s during the tournament. 

Intrusions
by Jack Shea, Commissioner, Dare County Board of Commissioners
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“Oops!” 
Much Apologies!!! 

by Laura Davis #11003,
Chairperson Annual Meeting & Pig Pick

Much apologies to our Live Auction contribu-
tors!!!  In my hast in getting all my articles to the 
last edition of the newsletter, I failed to thank those 
that contributed so graciously to our Live Auction.  
Without their top-shelf level of giving, our auction 
would not have been as successful!!

A HUGE thank you goes out to the follow-
ing:

Skip Joule – Youth “Fishy” chair.  Skip has 
donated his handcrafted “Fishy” chairs for years!!  
Thank you once again Skip!!

Terry Stewart – TW’s Bait and Tackle.  Terry 
has been our “go to guy” every year for years 
in donating a top of the line rod and reel.  His 
contribution has always been one of the crowd’s 
favorites!!  Thank you Terry for always coming 
through with an AWESOME combo!!

Jay Antol – This was Jay’s first year in making 
a donation.  In fact, he contacted us!  Jay donated 
the framed print of “The Point at Cape Hatteras”.   
If you were at the picnic, you would know that a 
heated bidding war ensued on this fabulous print!  
Thank you Jay for our “prize” auction item!!

Wayne Gless – Wayne once again made a dona-
tion of a large print of one of his original artworks.  
If you haven’t seen his artwork, you are missing 

Correspondences

November Elections
Are Upon Us

by David Joyner, President, #5678

Become involved now by contacting your 
elected representatives and those running for 
election this November, asking them how do 

they support “free & open vehicular beach ac-
cess”? Vote for those who have or will support 
access. It’s time for Americans to take back our 
country!

2010-2011 Nominations
by Rod Palmer, #12252

If you ever said to yourself “I wish I could make a difference” now is the time! NCBBA is asking its 
membership to fill the Officer of Treasurer and 4 Director Positions on the Board that are up for election 
/ reelection at our Annual Meeting to be held Saturday, May 28, 2011.

Those elected will serve a two year term and will meet at least once quarterly at a time and place 
designated by the President. Any member in good standing is eligible for election and must be present 
at the time of the election or signify in writing his or her acceptance of the position to which elected.

Serving on the Board allows you to have an active role in the direction and planning of your Asso-
ciation. New ideas, talent and experience are needed and welcomed. Show your willingness to support 
your organization by asking to have your name added to the ballot.

Please send a brief resume and a current photograph, along with following form to: 
Rod Palmer #12252, Chairman, 4132 Valencia Road, Chesapeake, VA 23321 or e-mail me at rod.

palmer@ncbba.org.  
Your resume and photo must be received by January 10, 2011.

2009-2010 NCBBA ELECTIONS
Name ________________________________________ Member # ___________

Address ___________________________________________________________

City _______________________________ State ____________ Zip __________

Phone (_____)_______________________ Email _________________________

Must be received by January 9, 2011, with a brief resume and photo.
 Send to:  Rod Palmer, Chairman

   4132 Valencia Road

   Chesapeake, VA. 23321

out!!!  Thank you Wayne for providing the most 
beautiful print of the Hatteras Lighthouse!!

Bill and Angie Rapant – Cape Pines Motel – A 
GREAT place to stay!!  I know that for a fact!!  
They said “yes” this year without hesitation in do-
nating a 2-night stay at their motel.  Thank you Bill 
and Angie for not batting an eye when you were 
asked for a donation not only once but twice!

I want to also thank Mike Jackson at the Fishin’ 
Hole!  He is our soft drink and water contributor 
every year.  With his most gracious donation, we 
are able to charge less for the meal tickets.  Thanks 
Mike for your generosity every year!!

My last thank you goes to a company that you 
wouldn’t notice unless you thought about it.   I 
send an UBER-HUGE thank you to Dean John-
son and Holiday Ice for providing ALL THE ICE 
to keep the beer, soft drinks and water cold!!  He 
stepped up to the plate, no questions asked!  We 
had an open ticket on the amount of ice we could 
have.  A LOT of money was saved by not having 
to purchase the unbelievable amount of ice we 
use!!  While you’re driving down the road, look for 
the Holiday Ice machines.  Most of our NCBBA 
Citation tackle shops carry Holiday Ice.

Our beaches are public property.  They don’t belong to the Audubon Society, Friends of Wildlife, 
the National Park Service or any other group.  They belong to us.

On Cape Hatteras National Seashore Recreational Area, the National Park Service  is a steward of 
our beaches.  We agree to certain rules and regulations to protect the rights of various user groups.

Many of our beaches are bordered by private property.  Just as we ask the National Park Service 
and local government to respect our rights to access our beaches, we ask you to respect the rights of 
private property owners.  If a property owner posts a sign that says, “No Trespassing,” it means No 
Trespassing.

We will do our best, working with the northern beach towns and the National Park Service, to 
provide adequate beach access.

About Property......
by Tom Burke, Vice President, #5463
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Operation Beach Respect
by Rod Palmer, #12252

ADOPT-A-HIGHWAY
2010 Highway and Beach Clean-up

We NEED Your Help!
❏ YES! Sign me up for the following clean-up!

 ❏   Nov. 13, 2010
          OPERATION BEACH RESPECT

Ramp times: ❏  Morning 7:30-9:30     ❏  Mid-morning 9:30-11:30

SIGNED  ____________________________ NCBBA # ____________ 

EMAIL ______________________ PHONE NO. _________________

❏  CHECK IF YOU ARE BRINGING A JUNIOR MEMBER

Mail to: Rod Palmer, 4132 Valencia Rd., Chesapeake, VA 23321
 Phone: (757) 407-5095 or email obr@ncbba.org.

RAMP # _____________
Highway crew _________
wherever needed ______

Dave Gresens # 9440. Steve Carpenter #11906, Director Carol Mowers 
#10999, Ron Saunders #12755, Cecile Saunders.

Junior Membership 
Program

by Rod Palmer, #12252

Well folks, sorry to report that there has been 
no activity with the Junior Membership Program 
as of yet. I’m not asking for someone to do the 
work but rather someone to point me in the right 
direction. What are some good programs to in-
crease the involvement of our junior members? 
Parents…speak up - you will be a major factor in 
this program. I really don’t want this program to 

fade away.  Since many of our members are not 
Outer Banks residents, activities could be held 
in alternate locations.

I can always be reached at: rod.palmer@
ncbba.org.

Tight Lines,
Rod Palmer #12252

In the last newsletter The Fishing Report stated 
there were no Junior Members participating in 
the Member / Guest Tournament. There were 

Junior Members participating, they just did not 
catch any fish to register. Our apologizes to the 
Junior Members who came out to fish.

Well, another successful OBR took place on 
June 26, 2010 and the NCBBA thanks all of the 
volunteers. Once again, I was unable to meet and 
thank all the volunteers due to time constraints, 
but I will keep trying. From listening to the 
volunteers it is amazing, but not surprising, how 
many beach goers are not familiar with the access 
issues we face. The OBR’s, in my opinion, are 
not only about being responsible stewards of the 
beach but also getting the word out about access 
issues we are all up against.

Thanks again to all that helped with the last 
OBR and if you have questions or suggestions 
about future OBR’s please do not hesitate to 
email me at: rod.palmer@ncbba.org.

Highway Cleanup
Carol Mowers #10999, Donald Brady #9304, 
Neil Bane #10739, Bud Hardison #12055, Liz 
Wallace #13959.

Ramp 4
Tom Burke #5463, Carol Mowers #10999, 
Steve Carpenter #11906, Ron & Cecile Saun-
ders #12755.

Ramp 27
Pete East #2928, B.J. East #8448, Dave Flani-
gan #6746, Jean Flanigan 7596.

Ramp 30
Woody Dreher #12615

Ramp 34
Tracey Oates #11240, Jim Hoye #13187 & 
Family.

Ramp 38
Jerry White #8621, John Chrystal #12025.

Ramp 43 & 44
Bill Tipton #13288, Dottie Broadbent #12666, 
Dave Broadbent #12791.

Ramp 49
Mike Metzgar #5559, Jeff Graves #13370, 
Dave Joyner # 5678, Dean Johnson #13705.

Ramp 55
Dave Gresens #9440.

Oops
by David Joyner, President, #5678

The next OBR will be November 13, 2010 
with a cookout afterwards at the Salvo Day 
Use Area. Parents & Grandparents, children are 
always welcomed and encouraged to attend. If 

interested in volunteering or need additional 
info, please contact Rod Palmer at rod.palmer@
ncbba.org

When The Beaches are Closed
by Mike Metzgar, Director, #5559 Life Member

When the beaches are closed it will be too 
late to help!

I do love being at CHNSRA and working as 
hard as I can for everyone’s Beach Access……..
it just seem lots of people don’t realize how close 
we are to having no beach access at all. The lack 
of concern became more evident last Saturday 
while greeting over 125 vehicles on their way 
to Cape Point.

Friday, I took a day off work and traveled from 
my home in Pennsylvania to meet the responsi-
bility I have as an elected NCBBA Director to 
‘Preserve Free and Open Beach Access’. I volun-
teered for the OBR to hand out garbage bags, NPS 
Driving tips and NCBBA applications at Ramp 44 
as I have done 2-3 times each year for more than 
10 years; long before I was a Director. 

On Saturday September 25, I spent the entire 
morning with my friend, and former NCBBA 
Secretary Tracey Oates #11240, at Ramp 44 
greeting visitors on their way out to Cape Point. 
Yes, we both volunteered for the Operation Beach 
Respect beach cleanup. It was a beautiful fall 
morning and there were lots of folks heading 

for the Cape…….and nearly 40% were NCBBA 
members from Tennessee, Pennsylvania, Ohio, 
South Carolina, Western and nearby North 
Carolina, and many from the Tidewater area of 
Virginia. 

Tracey and I asked many of the NCBBA 
members if they would help us and we were 
disheartened by the responses: “We are only 
here for three days”, “We traveled 500 miles”, 
“We came to fish not work”, We have been here 
2 weeks and are going home today”, “We pay our 
dues”, “We are going to get bait”, “We’re headed 
to 55 where they’re catching blues”, “This is our 
Vacation”, “This is the only time we’ll be here”.  
We both kept thinking “when the beaches are 
closed it will be too late to help!” 

We were grateful for the thanks expressed 
by many for our efforts and although we have a 
superior group of Officers and Directors on your 
NCBBA Board of Directors we cannot do it all. 
We need YOU to get involved! 

It’s your Association…..email contactus@
ncbba.org and tell us how you want to help “Pre-
serve Free and Open Beach Access”.

Debra Ferguson from Beaver Hollow Farm 
Riding Club from Chesterfield accepts 
NCBBA membership applications from 
Tracey Oates #11240 at Ramp 44 on Sat-
urday September 25, 2010. Beaver Hollow 
Farm owner Wilbur Beavers said that they 
will become NCBBA members and appreci-
ates NCBBA’s mission for ‘Free and Open 
Beach Access’ in CHNSRA. Recently they 
were prevented from riding on Currituck 
County beaches.

New Mailing Address!
The Treasurer’s resignation will result in some changes in the way the BOD conducts business in 

the future as we move forward to find a permanent replacement for Brenda.  An immediate change 
your BOD decided on was to start receiving our mail at a more convenient location.  

Our new address is: NC Beach Buggy Association, PO Box 189, Nags Head, NC  27959 .
Please begin using this new address. We have not closed the PO Box 940 Manteo, NC 27954 but 

we will progress in that direction in the near future. 

Want the Newsletter from
the year you joined?
Maybe even the month?

by Mike Metzgar, Director, #5559 Life Member

At present we have 165 NCBBA newsletters 
available electronically from 1964 to 2010 but 
we are missing a few to make the set complete. 
All the newsletters we have will be available 
for purchase in mid November for Christmas 
gift giving. 

The set (computer disc) will cost $50 and 
if you’re interested in purchasing the entire 
NCBBA newsletter archive send a $50 check or 
money order made out to NCBBA and noted as 
Newsletter Set. Be sure to include your member 
number as this will be for members in good 
standing only. 

The mailing address is:
Director Mike Metzgar, 407 Walnut Street, 

Roaring Spring, PA 16673. 

We will also sell individual newsletter copies 
for $5 each which will be sent by email after 
payment is received at the address above. Let me 
know the years and months. We’ll accommodate 
your request the best we can. All proceeds will 
benefit the NCBBA legal fund. All newsletters 
can be printed and many are in color.

We are missing one or two issues from each 
of the following years: 1971, 1972, 1973, 1974, 
1976, 1977, 1978, 1992, 1993, 1994, 1996, 2000 
and are attempting to locate them to complete the 
set. If you have old newsletters and are willing to 
share them with us please let me know at mike.
metzgar@ncbba.org. 
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Fishing Report
by John Newbold #14

At last my favorite time of year is at hand, and until Igor came along, fishing was just great!  Light 
wind blew from the northeast, finger mullet had started their annual fall run, and puppy drum were 
biting!  Most every trip to Oregon Inlet would produce a fish or two, but this fall the best bite has 
been on the incoming tide rather than on the falling tides we experienced last year.

On my best day so far, I landed a 32-1/2” fish, only to be bested less than ten minutes later by a 
34-1/2” fish my wife, Sharon, caught!  If you want your ‘fishing feelings’ hurt, ask her to go fishing 
with you, and get ready for a sacking!

Bait of choice is fresh finger mullet, either chunked or filleted. I always scale the fish prior to cutting 
up the bait.  It releases the scent and is easier to push onto the hook.  The head of the mullet is the 
choicest piece to use since smaller fish cannot steal it off the hook.  I recommend hooking the heads 
from beneath the lower jaw up through the head with the hook clearly exposed.

Many folks fish a single hook using the carolina rig, or sliding sinker arrangement.  I prefer to tie 
a double bottom rig using 40 or 50 pound line, tying two dropper loops into the line.  I then affix two 
circle hooks.  I like a size from 1/0 to 4/0 and have had more bites and hook-ups using bait I filleted 
rather than chunked . I feel this is because the fillets release more smell than chunks, and with two 
baits in the water, I up my odds 100%!

Puppy drum fishing is not rocket science, nor does it require a great long-distance cast to reach these 
fish.  Year after year in tournaments, more women catch puppy drum than men because they don’t 
cast as far out as men do.  I am not saying women cannot cast, they can!  What I am saying is that, 
in general, men tend to throw as far as they can, for whatever the reason...maybe a hormone thing!  
Anyway, the point is, these fish come very close to shore to forage and let the waves stir up things 
for them to eat.  The fish will root around in the breakers that edge a slough, or break in the outer 
bar.  When you find a nice ‘hole’ or slough, the temptation is to fish the middle of the hole.  Avoid 
the temptation, fish the edges to the north and south of the hole and you will catch fish!  Change baits 
often.  I usually change baits every ten minutes or so, especially when fishing bait I have filleted since 
these baits tend to wash out rather quickly.

When fishing the beaches from Corova to Buxton on the east-facing beaches, a hard northeast 

wind will produce the best results, while beaches south of Cape Point require a southwest wind for 
best results.

These fish are very powerful, and on the hook-up if you are using circle hooks, lift the rod up smartly 
and begin to reel.  Do not jerk the rod to set the hook.   All you will do is pull the fish off.  During the 
fight, go right to the water’s edge and move up or down the beach, keeping the fish in front of you.  
By standing still and letting the fish run out to the left or right of you, you stand an excellent chance of 
losing your catch.  Use the waves to ease your fish in rather than tug and pull against a receding wave,  
The fish will turn and run, many times freeing itself.

Prior to the Little Hatteraas tournament last week, the Stop-N-Shop Hotliners Surf Fishing Team 
were in Hatteras practicing prior to the tournament and team members did very well as you can see 
below.

OFFICIAL NCBBA FISHING
WEIGH STATIONS

Fish must be caught from the surf of North Carolina, and the west side of the Outer Banks (sound) 
from Corolla to Core Banks by legal methods during the period of January to December. FISH 
CAUGHT FROM BOATS DO NOT QUALIFY. Fish must be weighed at the following 
official NCBBA weigh stations:

COROLLA
Corolla Bait & Tackle
Corolla Light Village Shops
101-B Corolla Light
Corolla, NC 27927
(252) 453-9500
Keith Cummings, Owner
TW’s Bait & Tackle
Monterey Plaza
815B Ocean Trail
Corolla, NC 27927
(252) 453-3339
Terry & Robin Stewart, Owners

DUCK
Bob’s Bait & Tackle
1180-2 Duck Road
Duck, NC 27949
(252) 261-8589
Bob Vaught, Owner

KITTY HAWK
TW’s Bait & Tackle
P.O. Box 278
Kitty Hawk, NC 27949
(252) 261-7848
Terry & Robin Stewart, Owners

KILL DEVIL HILLS
Stop & Shop
P.O. Box 2615
Kill Devil Hills, NC 27948
(252) 441-6105
Tom Beyers, Owner

Support your
weigh stations

with your business
They support us!

Remember, the Weigh Station weighs the fish. You are responsible 
for seeing that the citation form is mailed to NCBBA.

Send Citation forms to: Vice-President Tom Burke #5463, 2512 Virginia Dare Trail, 
Nags head, NC 27959, (252) 449-0433, tom.burke@ncbba.org.

BUXTON
Dillon’s Corner
P.O. Box 963
Buxton, NC 27920
(252) 995-5083
Ollie Jarvis, Owner
Red Drum Tackle
P.O. Box 98
Buxton, NC 27920
(252) 995-5414
Bob Eakes, Owner

FRISCO
Frisco Rod & Gun
P.O. Box 10
Frisco, NC 27936
(252) 995-5366
Brian Perry, Owner
Frisco Tackle
P.O. Box 276
Frisco, NC 27936
(252) 995-3229
Bob and Beverly Cox, Owners

HATTERAS
The Roost Tackle Shop at
Teach’s Lair
P.O. Box 520
Hatteras, NC 27943
(252) 986-2460
Dave & Steve Hissey, Owners

OCRACOKE
O’Neal’s Dockside 
Tackle Shop
P.O. Box 156
800 Irwin Garrish Highway
Ocracoke, NC 27960
(252) 928-1111
Charlie O’Neal, Owner
Tradewinds Tackle Shop
P.O. Box 388
Ocracoke, NC 27960
(252) 928-5491
Alan and Melinda Sutton, Owners

NAGS HEAD
Fishing Unlimited
7659 S. Virginia Dare Trail
Nags Head, NC 27959
(252) 441-5028
Garry Oliver, Owner
TW’s Bait & Tackle
2330 S. Croatan Hwy.
Nags Head, NC 27959
(252) 441-4807
Terry & Robin Stewart, Owners
Whalebone Tackle
7405 S. Virginia Dare Trail
(Manteo-Nags Head Causeway)
Nags Head, NC 27959
(252) 441-7413
Bill McGaskill, Owner

RODANTHE
Hatteras Jack’s
23902 NC Highway 12
Rodanthe, NC 27968
(252) 987-2428
Ryan White, Owner
Shoreline Bait & Tackle
Route 12
Rodanthe, NC 27968
(252) 987-1403
Ms. Cathy Satterfield, Owner

SALVO
The Fishin’ Hole
P.O. Box 25
Salvo, NC 27972
(252) 987-2351
Michael Jackson, Owner
AVON
Frank & Fran’s
Fisherman Friend
P.O. Box 448
Avon, NC 27915
(252) 995-4171
Frank Fobb, Owner

NCBBA Website
2011 and Beyond…… 

by Mike Metzgar, Director, #5559 Life Member

The new website www.ncbba.org was launched 
on June 27, 2009 and the visits by the member-
ship grow every month. If you haven’t been to the 
website you’re missing frequent updates about 
YOUR Association and many other articles that 
affect our access to CHNSRA. 

Some facts about your website in the last 15 
months: 189 new members joined via the website 
but only 168 members paid dues online………
PAY your DUES online …….its easy, painless 
and convenient!! Help NCBBA become more 
efficient and make the Treasurers job easier. 

At a time when your Association is spending 
money in large quantities for Access our Legal 
Fund donations on the website are at an all time 

Fishing Tournament & 
Citation News 
by Mark Burbic, Director #12404

It’s that time of year again for the fall fishing 
tournaments. The following are the men and 
women who will be representing your organiza-
tion. As of press time we are still two team mem-
bers short for the Nags Head. Your organization 
needs you.  I only received 15 total requests for 
all 3 tournaments, and  18 fishermen are  needed 
for the NCBBA to field teams. If more members 
don’t participate, the NCBBA is in jeopardy of 
not fielding teams for our own local tournaments 
in the future if this trend continues.

 Please be part of “YOUR” organizations fu-
ture and submit requests to fish for the NCBBA 
in next years events.

Good luck to our members in the upcoming 
tournaments, and thanks to them all for  volun-
teering to represent our organization!

It’s been a busy summer for me in the air con-
ditioning world, and I know some of you haven’t 
received your citations yet. I’ve got them printed 
and ready to go. Keep those citations applications 
coming. Send Citation forms to: Vice-President 
Tom Burke #5463, 2512 Virginia Dare Trail, 

Nags head, NC 27959, (252) 449-0433, tom.
burke@ncbba.org.

 Don’t forget the Red Drum Tournament, or 
the “Angler of the Year Award”. Also, take a 
child fishing and get some practice for the Brian 
Edwards Memorial Trophy awarded at our an-
nual meeting. I can’t stress enough that this is 
“YOUR” organization. Participate. Get involved 
in the NCBBA and see why we are one of the 
most respected organizations on the east coast.

And as always, support free and open beaches 
everywhere. See you on the beach!

Roster for NHSFT  NCBBA  Fishing Team

Sylvester  “Bud” Hardison #12055 – Capt., 
Nicholas M. Bliley # 3419, Larry Harmon # 
9054, Brian J. Butler # 5665.

Roster for CHAC NCBBA Fishing Team

George Mood #12730, Jim Wilson #10381-
Capt., Carol Mowers #10999, Clint Dekker 
#11644, Robert Yapundich #13777, Jerry 
Stip #3341.

Dave Flanigan #6746 and a nice catch! 
Photo: Tom Burke #5463, Vice-President Dick Dimmig #11436 and another nice catch!

Photo: Tom Burke #5463, Vice-President

Tom Burke #5463, Vice-President and yet 
another nice catch.

Photo: Dave Flanigan # 6746
Sharon Newbold #4593 and a real fish...a 
39-1/2” DRUM.

Photo: Roy Parker #12549

Saving the best for last, and I’ve already 
told you she will hurt your feelings. She 
is not a Hot-Liner, but fishes with the 
Outcasters, a top-finishing ladies team!

low. If you can’t be active please donate at www.
ncbba.org .........to your Non-Profit 501c3 orga-
nization where your donation is tax deductible 
and every little bit helps.

Your BOD planned to save money by emailing 
the newsletter to members at the end of 2010. 
As part of that project NCBBA began sending 
constant contact letters to all members with email 
addresses on file. The downside is that 20% of the 
letters were rejected due to incorrect addresses. 
We need you help to keep email addresses cur-
rent so please send changes to mike.metzgar@
ncbba.org. and let me know if you would like the 
newsletter sent in color electronically.
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WELCOME

NEW 

MEMBERS

MBR # Name State
13930 William (Bill) Lakin VA 
13931 Harry Smith, III VA
13932 Kevin Kipper VA
13933 Frank George VA
13934 Wayne Fine NC
13935 David Shoemaker, Jr. MD
13968 Andrew W. Bailey PA
13969 Chris Warfford NC
13970 Perry Nicely VA
13971 Ross Rhodes NC
13972 John J. McDermott, III PA
13973 Robert C. Fritts NC
13974 William A. Sharp NY
13975 Frank Aiello MD
13976 Frederick G. Vesely NC
13977 Robert Dossenbach NC
13978 Larry D. Cox VA
13979 Mark B. Aston VA
13980 Dallas M. Weir NC
13981 Robert Harding NJ
13982 Justin Cashwell VA
13983 Kevin Grissinger NC
13984 Rawles Jones VA

A special thanks to the following
who have made generous contributions:

Member # Name
11096  David L. Rose 
12118  Joel Nanscoy
1073 Dennis L. Messer 
13629  Lance Brown
4000 Dionel Anthony Ladia 
5275 Walter A. McFarlane
13295 Bryan Stoneman 
11102 Peter L. Clarke 
525 Mark A. Cope 
7433 Marc Van Doren
11740 Harry L. McCartney 
5244 R. C. Hendee
13652 Richard Kosa 
2916 David E. Baden 
7892 Michael A.  Renshaw 
13185 Joseph Pino
11470  Richard Lloyd Williams 
10660 Rick Uhler
9012 Thomas C.  Minns 
9303  Michael Raynes
10241 Michael V.  Sampson 
11490 John A. Yurciw
11479 Peter F. Becker 
13345 John Koons
13633 Jane Palmer 
13622 Brian McCoy
12875 Steve Lutle 
10665 Jeffrey Bailey
13354 Kimberly Schreiber 
12927 Ronald Blackburn
7546 Richard E. Mayton, Jr. 
10726 Rick Mayes
13667  Thomas R. Griffin, Jr. 
11754 Martin Venegas
6740 Gary M. Graham

Member # Name
9711 Tom Potts
6993 Owen Kerns 
13321 Jeffrey Boney
10714  Dan Heinrich 
12501 Geoff Meyer
13351 Jean Joy 
13239 Brian Caulfield
9683 W. S. Jackson, Jr. 
710 Charles E. Morefield
13638 Jan S. McConnell 
12812 Jon G. Tolbert
11751 Theodore Aslund 
10230 Chuck Guthrie
11732 Gerald D. Sheppard 
13340 Scott Warner
8995 John W. Bloxham 
2988 Paul W. Deyo
3581 James D. Babb 
13660 Rupert Little
12689 Bob Sherry 
12098 Christos Prousalis
9696 John B. Bartlett, Sr. 
5321 Calvin E. Wall
8582 W. Dean Russell, Jr. 
3511 John Carroll
5337 Richard A. Cresrenzo 
7478 Kevin E. Chapman
13675 Lance Haskin 
60 Robert P. Craft
13685 James A. Bishop 
7073 Steven E. Arthur
2407 James W. Barnes, III 
11503 Bruce K. Langevin
12492 James L. Windsor 

Member # Name
4107 Richard Schreiber
11150 Kristopher Alvarez 
6186 Karen Schreiber
7493 Kenneth R. Hamm 
1555 Lenny T. Smathes
13681 John Boc 
5393 Tim Gangaware
758 Brad Krause 
9007 Darwin L. Valz
10993 Jimmy Hamm 
10759 Jeff Radford
12142 Stephen C. Andrews 
7482 Lee Cattaneo
13376 Thomas Fitzgerald 
13693 Jim Harvey
10280 Bruce Baldwin 
13682 Dr. Addison Bass
7944 Tim Aydlett 
50117 Lucas B. Gallagher
9600 Bob Martin 
6555 Sarah R. McAlister
14006 Watson A. Thomas 
165 David R. Dick
11051 Scott Rountree 
11986 Ervin Turpin
5376 Steve A. Miller, Jr. 
129 William Thone
8291 Richard McMahon 
8902 Robert L. Hull, Jr.
11759 Kenneth L. Warren, Jr. 
11715 Wayne Craig Miles
11152 Daniel L. Martin 
12552 Wayne R. Taggart
2928 Pete & BJ East

The fall is upon us again. A good time to get out on the beach and do some fishing.  In October, a 
membership table will be at the Nags Head Surf Fishing Club Tournament and  the Capitol City 24 hour 
Tournament. Our big event for October, of course, is the Red Drum Tournament. If you are participating 
in either of these events, please stop and say Hi. In November, there will be a membership table set 
up at the Cape Hatteras Anglers Club Tournament. NCBBA will also be co-sponsoring the fall UMAP 
(previously UMS) meeting  with Cape Lookout Mobile Sportfishermen, Cape Hatteras Anglers Club, 
and Outer Banks Preservation Association.  This is planned for the same Saturday as our last beach clean 
up and adopt a highway program, November 13. Plan to join us, contact Rod Palmer to volunteer.

Over the winter, I will be contacting our Pennsylvania members for the upcoming show we will 
again attend in February, 2011, in Oaks, Pennsylvania. Volunteers are welcomed.

Membership continues to grow and keeps the non renewal membership in balance. Please encourage 
anyone that you know to join us or to renew their membership. Legal cost are paid through membership 
fees and donations. We continue to need everyone’s support.

If in the last several months you have received delinquent or deleted notices that were not warranted, 
please accept my apology. We will get it straight. Thanks for your patience.

Have a great fall, and make some down time to do some fishing. Hope to see you on the beach.

Membership
by Carol Mowers, Membership Director, #10999

MBR # Name State
13985 Timothy A. Heilig NC
13986 Greg Hawk PA
13987 Tim Klugh NC
13988 Tracy A. Woodruff PA
13989 Michael Johnson VA
13990 Dirk Murray VA
13991 David A. Jackson NC
13992 Vincent Serrano VA
13993 Chris Behrens VA
13994 Cathy Bell NC
13995 Al Lewis NC
13996 Hank Connelly VA
13997 Charles T. (Tom) Gordon VA
13998 Jamie Fajardo NC
14000 Matt Bussing VA
14001 Amy Shockley MD
14002 Charles Wehnes NC
14003 Wade Miers VA
14004 Michael McComrick MD
14005 John West, Jr. VA
14006 Watson A. Thomas NC
14007 Jeff Rice VA
14008 John Price NJ
14009 Jeff Bowles VA
14010 Travis Webb VA
14011 David Warner CT
14012 Scott Radcliffe VA
14013 Gary Roystuart MD
14014 John Forrest VA
14015 Jack Clark NC
14016 Joe Spalding VA
14017 Everett Jackie Estes VA
14018 Clayton Mark Helms NC
14019 Dr. John Green NC
14020 Lawrence Parrish  NC
14021 Bill Almon NC
14022 Chip Woody VA
14023 Rick Donofrio VA
14024 Mark J. Edsall NY
14025 Robert Moore VA
14026 Steve Leymeister PA
14027 Henry Click Smith, Jr. VA
14028 Cathy Almon NC
14029 Tonya Griffiths VA
14030 W. Reed Tiller  SC

JUNIOR
50181 Drake Hannuksela VA

While fishing one of his fa-
vorite holes in Kill Devil 
Hills, Pete East, 2928, saw 
a lone fisherman fishing a 
short ways down the beach. 
He walked over to him, start-
ed talking and established 
a friendship, and then they 
discovered their last names. 
Someone once said,"the 
twain shall never meet" but 
they did on KDH beach. John 
West, from Powhatan, Va., 
and Pete fished together  for 
several days and before John 
had to leave for Virginia he 
became a member of NCBBA 
and is looking forward to 
drum fishing in October.

Photo by a retired school 
teacher who walked byat all meetings in this issue for a balanced group 

involvement.
President Joyner reported that the RDT action 

plans have been made and sent out to everyone.  
Since that time we have a certificate from OBX 
Chevrolet for the insurance policy for $1,625. 
for the 2010 Chevrolet Silverado 2500HD that 
will be given to whom ever catches a world 
record red drum during the tournament.  T-shirts 
have been ordered and are here.  Frank Folb has 
donated the cost of the shirts for the NCBBA.  
Hats are ordered and will be soft denim, different 
from last year due to cost.  139 people are signed 
up for the tournament so far and 13 of those are 
judges.  Tables and chairs do not need to be rented 
this year because the event will be help at Cape 
Hatteras High School and they have these there 
already for us to use.

Director Mowers has already mailed out the 
invoices to the past advertisers for the RDT book. 
She has also requested better advertisement of the 
tournament on the web site home page and that it 
might be more user friendly.

Director Metzgar had completed the leader’s 
board for the tournament also.

Nothing to report on the UMS meeting.
Nothing to report on banners and flags.
Treasurer Outlaw reported on the audit and state 

license.  The renewal application was sent in with 
a $50 check but was sent back for an additional 
$50 due to the larger amount of contributions made 

to the organization. The additional check was cut 
and sent back with the application.

Director Davis reports on the Annual Meeting.  
The amount of people that attended was down 
from the previous year but that all in all it was a 
success. Merchandise sales were up and the raffle 
sales were real good.  The caterers and the band 
are already lined up for next year’s event.  She 
requested changing the amount of beer that is 
ordered for there was a lot left over.  

President Joyner reported on the OBPA calen-
dars. NCBBA has agreed to give $100. a month 
in the way of a gift certificate from one of the 
NCBBA weigh station tackle shops.  All the 
money from the calendars goes to CHAPA.

Correspondence to report on is one from Mitch-
ell Cady from Manteo who was chosen as the 
Member-Members Children scholarship recipient.  
Another was from Mike Murray in response to the 
donation for the Junior Ranger Program.

The 50th Anniversary Celebration was dis-
cussed. The theme being the "Old Nags Head 
Casino".  A location to be looked into will be the 
Wright Brothers Pavilion.  Caterers will be asked 
for bids on this event.  

Guest member Dave Gresens brought up the 
public comment period on the NPS wanting to 
put a public boat ramp behind the Coast Guard 
Station in Hatteras and how the impact would be 
a negative one for beach access off the spur road 
at ramp 55.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by 
President Joyner, Directors Cavins and East sec-
onded. The meeting was adjourned at 4:02 PM.             

Secretary's Report
Continued from page 1

Tommy Farmer #13043
National Distance
Casting Champion

by David Joyner, President, #5678

3 Time World Distance Casting Champion 
Tommy Farmer #13043 has donated his time 
to put on a casting seminar on Sunday after our 
Annual Meeting the last two years and has agreed 
to do so once again. You should make plans now 
to attend as it has paid off big time for newly 
elected NCBBA Secretary Dottie Broadbent 
#12666. Dottie attended this year’s event & 
cast a conventional reel for the first time. Under 
Tommy’s watchful eye Dottie soon was casting 
quite well. She decided to give competition a try 
and proceeded to win her very first competition! 
Dottie describes the casting tournament held in 
Shallotte, NC on September 17th, 18th & 19th 
and put on by Carolina Surf Casters Assoc. which 
she is a member of as a wonderful experience.  
There were 13 members competing. Friday was 

practice day and Saturday and Sunday were tour-
nament days. We casted on a sod farm with great 
fields. The field is marked off and you cast all 
day and measure at the end of the day. The casts 
are marked by a flag then measured at the end 
of the day. We were asked at the beginning what 
we thought out best cast might be, I threw out 
400' without ever throwing that far before, then 
on the second day that's what I threw...exactly 
400.0' for the championship. I had never thrown 
that rod and reel before that weekend but with 
the confidence I had from learning from Tommy 
I knew I could do it. Now I will be working on 
reaching the women's record of 512', and know 
I can do it. 

Congratulations Dottie!
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Merchandise Corner
by Laura Davis, Director #11003

Our 2010 Collector’s Edition T-Shirts are 
quickly selling and there WILL NEVER be 
another order made for any 2010 Design items.  
SO GET YOUR’S QUICK!!

We have Mike Stokes (#13254) busy at Flying 
Fish Screen Printing, Inc. designing our 2011 
Collector’s Edition Design and NCBBA will be 
offering the new design in January.  No more 
waiting until the Annual Meeting and Pig Pick!  
A sneak peek of the new design will be available 
in December on our website and orders can be 
made in January.  Mike has been donating our 
Annual Design for several years now and I look 
forward to his “rough draft” that will be ready 
for our Director’s to preview soon.  Thanks again 
Mike!  Your continued support of NCBBA is 
greatly appreciated!

If you wish to purchase items that are in stock 
in person, we will have all merchandise set up at 
the 2nd Annual NCBBA Red Drum Tournament 
in October.  The booth will be set up on Wednes-
day, October 20th and again on Saturday, October 
23rd.   I also plan to be at Frank and Fran’s selling 

these items off the tailgate on Wednesday during 
registration.

For all of you that live “Up North”, plan 
on visiting the NCBBA booth at the Greater 
Philadelphia Outdoor Sports Show, Oaks, PA, 
February 17th – 20th, 2011.

The sale of these items is a big part of the funds 
we raise for NCBBA to support the causes we 
hold near and dear to our hearts.  Please visit our 
website at www.ncbba.org to place your order!

We not only have T-Shirts, sweatshirts and hats 
but sweatpants, ladies shorts, mock turtlenecks, 
bottle huggies, reel covers and our new canvas 
totes.  We have also created an “Official” line 
of clothing.  These shirts are modestly printed 
with our NCBBA logo featuring the Hatteras 
Lighthouse.

We will not be reordering the 2010 “What a 
Decade” design T-Shirts.  So once we run out, 
that’s it.  Be sure to get yours today!!!  

I accept any comments or suggestions on our 
merchandising program.  Please feel free to email 
me at laura.davis@ncbba.org.

2010 Photo Contest
FOR JUNIOR & REGULAR MEMBERS!

Carol Mowers, Photo Contest Chairperson

2010 NCBBA PHOTO CONTEST ENTRY FORM
❏ Regular & Life Member       ❏ Junior Member

Name _______________________________________ Member #_____________

Address __________________________________________________________

City __________________________________  State ______ Zip ____________

Phone Number (_____) ____________  E-mail  ___________________________

Photo Title/Subject: _________________________________________________

Date Taken: ___________ Photo Location: ______________________________

Photo Size:   _____ 4”x6”    _____ 5”x7”    _____ 8”x10”

For Committe Use Only

Date Received: ______________     Entry # __________
Mail entry to:

Carol Mowers, 1002 Suffolk St., Kill Devil Hills, NC 27948

(Please Print)

OFFICIAL NCBBA MERCHANDISE
ORDER BLANK

(ALLOW 2 TO 3 WEEKS FOR DELIVERY)

ITEM QTY COST EA. TOTAL
NCBBA Embroidered Cap -  Circle TAN or WHITE _____ $17.00 ________

NCBBA Reel Covers - Royal  _____ $15.00 ________

NEOPRENE BOTTLE HUGGIE  _____ $6.00 ________

NEOPRENE CAN HUGGIE  _____ $4.00 ________

NCBBA Canvas Totes   _____ $12.00 ________

THE FOLLOWING ITEMS ARE SPECIAL ORDERED FROM AN 
OUTSIDE SUPPLIER AND MAY TAKE 6-8 WEEKS TO PROCESS

$7.00 Additional Charge for Life or Member Number Embroidered on Apparel

 JACKET - Cotton/polyester, navy shell with khaki lining and inside collar,

        NCBBA embroidered on left front _____ $77.00 ________

        Price includes shipping

 

2010 "What a Decade!" Limited Edition Collectors Apparel
ORDER BLANK DOES NOT GUARANTEE COLOR OR SIZE IN STOCK)

LADIES SHORT SLEEVE (NO POCKET) T-SHIRT - Rose  $17.00 ________
      L _______   XL _______   

MEN'S SHORT SLEEVE POCKET T-SHIRT - White  $17.00 ________
      M _______    L _______     

MEN'S SHORT SLEEVE NO POCKET T-SHIRT - Serene Green  $17.00 ________
       M _______   L _______   

LONG SLEEVE POCKET T-SHIRT - Texas Orange  $20.00 ________
      M _______   L _______   2 XL _______   

HOODED ZIPFRONT SWEATSHIRT - Royal  $30.00 ________
       M _______   L _______     

"OFFICIAL" LOGO APPAREL
FEATURING THE HATTERAS LIGHTHOUSE

T-SHIRTS ADD $1.00 FOR SIZE 2X
TURTLENECK ADD $1.00 FOR SIZE 2X
TURTLENECK ADD $2.00 FOR SIZE 3X

SHORT SLEEVE  POCKET T-SHIRT (men's cut) - SAND (tan)  $16.00 ________
      M _______   L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______

LONG SLEEVE POCKET T-SHIRT - NAVY  $19.00 ________
      S _______   M _______  L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______   

EMBROIDERED MOCK TURTLENECK - NAVY  $22.00 ________
      M _______  L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______   3XL _______

ELASTIC WAIST/OPEN LEG SWEATPANT - ROYAL  $22.00 ________

      M _______  L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______   

   SHIPPING CHARGE PER ITEM  $5.00 ________

   TAX (NC RESIDENTS ONLY)   .0775% ________

   TOTAL OF CHECK ENCLOSED   $ _________

ALL 2009 MERCHANDISE INVENTORY SOLD ON-LINE ONLY
Childrens Merchandise Available On-Line Only

www.ncbba.org

Make checks payable to NCBBA. PLEASE DO NOT SEND CASH

To inquire on items, call Laura Davis at
(757) 871-2355

email: laura.davis@ncbba.org.

All orders shipped via US Postal Service                             PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY!

Name ___________________________________________________ Member # ___________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City ________________________________________________State ____ Zip ____________

Phone Number: _______________________________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________________________________

MAIL TO: NCBBA, PO Box 189, Nags Head, NC  27959 

YOU MAY ALSO ORDER ONLINE FROM OUR WEBSITE: www.NCBBA.org

New Junior Category this year. $50.00 first place.
Deadlines for Photo Contest entry is December 12, 2010. Capture those memorable moments of the 

Outer Banks and submit your photos.
To submit your photo via email, please be sure to follow these instructions exactly.
• Email Your Photo to photos@ncbba.org with the subject line
"2010 Photo Contest Submittal" 
• In the body of your email, you must have ALL of the following information 
 ❑     Your Name 
 ❑     Your Member Number 
 ❑     Address 
 ❑     City, State, Zip 
 ❑     Phone Number 
 ❑     Email Address 
 ❑     Date Photo Was Taken 
 ❑     Location Photo Was Taken

CONTEST CRITERIA: (Please read and follow carefully)
• The photo must be taken within the calendar year beginning January 1, 2010
• Members can submit more than one entry, but contestants can only win one prize.
• The photo(s) can be submitted at any time during the calendar year, with all photo
  entries postmarked no later than December 12, 2010.
• Each photo entry must have a completed entry form TAPED to the back.
• The photo size must be either a 4”x6”, 5”x7” or an 8”x10” in color or black and white.
• The photo must be taken on the Outer Banks and reflect the attractiveness and/
 or the attractions of the area.
• The photo(s) should be of good quality with clear images.
• The photo entry will remain the property of NCBBA.
 Professional photographers are requested not to enter this contest.
 The photo entries will be judged and prizes for  first (1st), second (2nd) and third (3rd) place will be 
awarded. The winning photo entries and names of winners will be published in the January/February 
issue of the NCBBA Newsletter. All winners will also receive a letter of congratulations along with 
their prize. The prizes include: $75 for first place, $50 for second place, $25 for third place, and $50 
for Junior member 1st place.
 Send your entry to the address on the entry form.

 ❑     Your photo should be individually attached 
         to the email and should meet
         the following guidelines: 
 ❑     No more than 3mb in size 
 ❑     In JPEG format 
 ❑     Highest resolution possible. 
 ❑     No obvious editing, photoshop signatures,
         or watermarks should be present.  

Issues Before the Board:
➢ 2nd Annual NCBBA Red Drum Tournament.
➢ Getting More NCBBA Members Involved
 With Their Association.
➢ USFW Critical Habitat Designation Lawsuit.


